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Dear state representatives, 

I am very concerned about HB 3063 and the removal of personal exemptions 
on vaccination mandates. I have two primary reasons for concern. One is of 
medical freedom, and the other is of safety concerns. 

I see a dangerous trend that is eroding our fundamental rights to informed 
consent on medical procedures. The Nuremberg code on ethical medical 
conduct states above all else “The voluntary consent of the human subject is 
absolutely essential. This means that the person involved should 
have legal capacity to give consent; should be so situated as to be able to 
exercise free power of choice, without the intervention of any element of force, 
fraud, deceit, duress, over-reaching, or other ulterior form of constraint or 
coercion; and should have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the 
elements of the subject matter involved as to enable him/her to make an 
understanding and enlightened decision.” Taking away the right to exercising 
personal exemptions violates this fundamental principle of medical ethics. 

I understand the motivation for vaccine mandates and I believe that vaccines 
have been beneficial for the people of the world, but on the other hand, 
vaccines are also responsible for atrocities as well. Vaccines have been linked 
to sudden death, neurological damage, various auto-immune disorders, 
asthma, allergies, and the contraction of the very disease that the vaccine is 
supposed to prevent (e.g. vaccine inflicted polio infection). 

I question the safety of the ever increasing list of vaccine co-ingredients or 
adjuvants. Many of them are linked to cancer and other diseases. I am 
concerned about the accumulative affect of all of these toxins. I fear that they 
are the root of many chronic diseases that are occurring at a greater 
frequency than ever before. Their long term safety has not been 
demonstrated. 

I also object to being forced by law into the hands of pharmaceutical 
companies. The pharmaceutical industry is notorious for fraud. As a matter of 
fact, the very MMR vaccine that is causing so much controversy now is the 
subject of an anti-trust lawsuit over research fraud performed by Merck 
Pharmaceuticals. 

The mandated vaccine schedule is constantly changing. There are more and 
more vaccines being added. If people are mandated by law to receive the 



official vaccine recommendations, I have no doubt that vaccine manufacturers 
will take the liberty to create endless vaccines that 'we the people' will be 
forced to receive, and thanks to “The National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act of 
1986,” vaccine manufacturers are not held liable for any damage their 
products may inflict. Therefore, vaccine manufacturers have little incentive for 
insuring their products are safe. 

The truth is, we cannot and should not attempt to inoculate away every type of 
infection. Our immune system needs to fight infections to remain adaptable 
and strong in the face of true epidemics. Infections teach our bodies how to 
fight future infections. 

Ask yourself, are you certain that you will be 100% comfortable with vaccines 
that are added to the mandated list in the future? If you say “yes”, then you 
are either guilty of not thinking critically or lying to prove a point. No critical 
thinker, no honest person, would ever sign off on the sight-unseen vaccine 
schedule of the future. 

I personally do not want to live in a world where I am dictated by law to 
receive a medical procedure that may result in death or severe injury. 

Sincerely, 

Zachary Nelms 

Portland, OR 
 


